
President’s Letter

Have a great 
memory about 

your days at 
GHHS? Please 
share with the 
extended Bob-

cat family! Email 
your story to 
GHHSAA@

hotmail.com. 
Send photos!

Want your CatMews 
fast? Sign up to receive 

the GHHSAA Newsletter 
electronically by emailing 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com.

A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N 
N E W S L E T T E R

Bringing People Together while Promoting the Grandview Heights School System

Dear Fellow Bobcats,

Thanks to each of you for your continuing support by sending in your annual 
dues and especially to the many LIFE members who continue to send additional 
money every year. Also, thank you to the many contributors to the Paws, Big Cats, 
Top Cat Clubs, Special Recognition, In Honor and In Memory.

As many may know, Ken Chaffin, GHHS principal, accepted a similar position 
at his Alma Mater in Marysville, where his family lives, his wife teaches and his 
children attend school. I wish him only the best but, damn, he is going to be hard 
to replace. There have probably been GHHS principals as good as Ken, but I doubt 
if there were any that attended as many Bobcat-related events (sports academics, 

entertainment, etc.) as he did or a principal who knew the names and “fist bumped” everybody in the high 
school every day. Superintendent Andy Culp and the School Board really have a tough job to do to fill Ken’s 
shoes (size 13 or 14). We wish them much success in this challenge. 

Ken, thank you for the past six years. Somebody once said if you put your hand in a bucket of water and pull 
it out, the hole you leave is how important you were. I believe if you measure the water level with Ken’s hand 
in it, it would be close to overflowing.

On a brighter side, there have been many recent highlights for our beloved Grandview schools. These 
include Shrek the Musical; Hudson Jump, our 195-pound state champion wrestler; Luke Lachey, our sopho-
more basketball Metro Conference Player of the Year, and so much more from this great school.

We celebrate the Class of ‘48 70th Reunion with a list of graduates from Grandview’s 32nd class to set our 
standards so high. We salute the GHHS veterans for their service to our country and community. A list of 
these heroes are in this issue. Please let me know if we missed anybody.

Upcoming events to mark on your calendars –
• Alumni Luncheon at Kingsdale MCL Cafeteria (every fourth Friday)
• Memorial ceremony on May 24
• Memorial Day Parade on May 26
• Rook banquet and “Bucko” Open on Friday, Aug. 17
• Alumni Weekend on Sept. 13 to 15. We hope many classes will plan their reunions around this weekend.

You can contact GHHSAA at ghhsaa@hotmail.com or on our website www.grandviewheightsalumni.com or 
on Facebook (search for Grandview Heights High School Alumni Association).

Thank you to all alumni for sending anecdotes and stories about their lives. Thanks also to our editorial staff 
for putting all this information into this newsletter in beautiful form and getting me the praise. Without Teri 
Antolino Williams ’74, Molly Hammer Tanner ’82 and Ash Reynolds Babbitt ’87, the dedicated team with true 
Bobcat Spirit, we wouldn’t have this outstanding update! Thank you also to John Gloyd ’71 for doing such a 
great job as our webmaster.

Go Bobcats,

Tom Smith ‘63
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Jacob D. Smith 2006
Jacob Smith ‘06 earned 12 high 
school varsity letters in football, 
basketball, and baseball. Jake 
served as team captain in all 
three sports his junior and se-
nior years. He was voted MVP of 
the football and baseball teams 
his junior year, and earned De-
fensive Player of the Year for the 
basketball team his sophomore, 
junior, and senior year. He also 
earned First-Team All-League 
honors in football and baseball 
his junior year.
After graduation, Jake went on 
to study at the United States 
Military Academy in West Point, 
where he earned a degree in 
Engineering Management and a 
commission as an officer in the 
United States Army. 

Jake graduated from West Point 
in 2010 and served in the Army 
as an infantryman until 2015 as 
part of the 82nd Airborne Divi-
sion, including a deployment 
to Afghanistan in support of 
Operation Enduring Freedom.

Katie Alnamese 2004
Katie Albanese ‘04 was a four-
year letter winner in track and 
field, and a two-year letter 
winner in cross-country and 
gymnastics. She was a member 
of numerous 4x100 and 4x200 
meter relays, as well as a long 
jumper and 100- and 200-meter 
sprinter. 

She made her mark as a Bobcat 
as a pole vaulter. Katie was a 
three-time state qualifier with 
two podium finishes (4th and 
6th place), a regional champion, 
a two-time regional runner-up, 
a three-time district champion, 
and a two-time conference 
champion. She was named to 
the Academic All-Ohio team 
from 2002-2004 and was award-
ed two sportsmanship and MVP 
awards in track and field. Katie 
set school, conference, district, 
regional, and state records. She 
continued her pole-vaulting 
career as a Division 1 athlete at 
the University of North Carolina 
Wilmington where she made 
the top-10 all-time performanc-
es list for pole vault and won 
the 2006 “Battle of the Beaches” 
with a personal best vault.

Katie returned to Grandview 
to coach pole vaulting from 
2012-2015 while she completed 
her PhD in Ecotoxicology and 
Chemistry at The Ohio State 
University.

Marv Gregory
Marv Gregory served as a math 
teacher and coach during his 
tenure at Grandview High 
School from 1967 to 1997. A 
1962 graduate of Wilmington 
High School, he earned nine 
varsity letters, was all-league 
and all-state in basketball and 
was 13-1 as a starting baseball 
pitcher during his senior year, 
where he also pitched a no-
hitter that same season.

Marv turned down several 
scholarship offers after high 
school and walked on to The
Ohio State University’s Men’s 
Basketball team, coached by 
Fred Taylor. He earned a scholar-
ship after his freshman year, 
became a starter his senior year, 
and earned three varsity letters 
during his career at Ohio State.

After earning his degree in 
Mathematics, Marv began 
his teaching career at Grand-
view High School. In 1972, he 
became head coach of the boys’ 
basketball Team, serving in this 
position for nine seasons and 
finished with a 102-75 career
record. Several of his players 
earned all-league and district 
honors, and one of his former 
players still holds the Grand-
view record for most points in a 
single game (47). 

Marv coached the baseball team 
from 1971 to 1974 and won 

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Sports Hall of Fame 2017 Inductees

The Grandview Heights 

High School Sports Hall of 

Fame was established in 

1989 to honor Grandview’s 

outstanding individuals 

and teams who have made 

contributions on and off the 

playing fields and courts. 

The program has long been 

a school and community 

favorite.

It is our honor to introduce 

the 2018 Hall of Fame 

honorees. Congratulations 

and Go Bobcats!

several championships
for the Bobcats. His teams won 
three sectional championships, 
two district championships and 
one runner-up, two regional 
runner-ups and one league
championship. In 1974, he had 
six players go on to play college 
baseball.

After leaving coaching to get 
more involved with his church 
and bible studies, he started a 
Fellowship of Christian Athletes 
(FCA) at Grandview. His involve-
ment with Grandview continued 
after retirement as he filled in as 
a math teacher when needed, 
took students to basketball 
camps, coached the 8th grade 
girls’ basketball team, and 
assisted teachers on student 
trips to Chicago, New York, and 
Europe.
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Name (include maiden name) _____________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________________

Class Year  ____________________ Phone _________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution
$30.00  Life Membership $300.00 per individual
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
$50-99 Paws Club $100-499 Big Cats Club
$500 or more Top Cats Club $1000 + Special Recognition
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 
Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 

Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2018

Stay in Touch
Stay in touch with the GHHSAA:

Email:  ghhsaa@hotmail.com

Website: www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA

For a digital walk down memory lane, most of the Highlanders are online: 

http://contentdm.photohio.org/cdm/search/collection/ghhs_yb/cosuppress/

Starting in January, the GHHS 
Alumni moved their Monthly 
Luncheon to the Kingsdale 
MCL Cafeteria in a private 
room. It is held the 4th Friday 
from January through Octo-
ber. Please join us and enjoy 
seeing friends and hearing 
great stories with good food.

Last month I had the pleasure 
of sitting with some young 
people – 

• Shirley Arthur Hatch ’45 
– Shirley runs the Luncheon 
and would enjoy having you 
join us. 

• Connie Zeller                      
Hollingsworth ’40 – this lady 
has been a part of the last 
two Alumni night celebra-
tions and has a great picture 
with the Bobcats.

• Lou Ardit ’38 is the most 
dapper dressed man at the 
Luncheon, driving up from 
Grove City if he gets his grass 
cut in time to make the Lun-
cheon. He told us last month 
that he went to a little red 
schoolhouse before Robert 
Louis Stevenson was built.

Newsletter 
Guidelines

This newsletter is published 
by the GHHSAA three times 
per year – Fall, Winter and 
Spring. Submit articles, news, 
reunion plans, and pictures 
to GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 
The GHHSAA staff reserves 
the right to edit any submis-
sions for content timeliness, 
appropriateness, grammar, 
clarity, and space consider-
ations.

Deadline for the Fall Edition 
is August 1, 2018. 
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Congratulations Distinguished Alumni

Captain William Ailes 
with all his medals.

A Hero Among Us
Bill Ailes ‘65 enrolled in Ohio 
State after graduating high 
school. But, college wasn’t for 
him. All he could think about 
was flying helicopters. Dropping 
out had heavy consequences 
in 1966 because the Selective 
Service Board (the Draft) was 
looking for young men. Know-
ing that it was inevi-
table, Bill enlisted in 
the Army, hoping for 
the chance to fly.

After completing 
Advanced Infantry 
Training, Bill was 
selected for Officer 
Candidate School, 
was commissioned 
as an officer and 
accepted into helicopter flight 
school. By the Spring of 1968, 
he received his orders and was 
off to Vietnam. 

After training, Bill advanced to 
1st Lieutenant in the 101st Air-
borne Division, the renowned 
“Screaming Eagles.” Flying the 
CH-47 Chinook, a thin-skinned 
unarmed transport helicopter, 
mission assignments were often 
perilous, and this was never 
truer than it was on February 
28, 1969. 

On Feb. 28, 1969, 1Lt William 
B. Ailes distinguished himself 
as few others have and was 
awarded the Silver Star Medal. 

The citation for Bill’s Silver Star 
reads: 

The President of the United 
States of America takes pleasure 
in presenting the Silver Star 
to Captain (Transportation 
Corps) [then First Lieutenant] 
William B. Ailes, United States 
Army, for gallantry in action in 
the Republic of Vietnam on 28 
February 1969. Captain Ailes 
distinguished himself while 
serving as the Aircraft Com-
mander of a CH-47C Chinook 

helicopter in Company A, 159th 
Assault Helicopter Battalion, 
101st Airborne Division, located 
at Vandegrift Combat Base, 
Republic of Vietnam.

The weather had restricted 
flight in the area the previous 
day, and Captain Ailes decided 
to make a weather check. Upon 
arrival at Fire Support Base 

CUNNINGHAM, a mes-
sage was relayed that 
three locations had 
emergency medical 
evacuation which 
needed to be taken to 
Quang Tri. Two medi-
cal evacuations were 
loaded at Fire Support 
Base ERSKINE, where 
Captain Ailes aircraft 
was joined by a UH-1E 

gunship escort to the two re-
maining pickup zones. The next 
pick up zone was located on 
the side of a knoll, requiring the 
aircraft to be hovered straight 
into the area, after considerable 
maneuvering to remain clear of 
small arms fire. After landing, 
there remained approximately 
six inches clearance under the 
forward blades, and five feet 
of clearance to the front and 
sides from trees in the area. The 
aircraft remained on the ground 
under fire for five minutes while 
seventeen casualties were 
placed on board. Departure 
was made on instruments due 
to low lying clouds that had 
moved in. The gunship support 
element flew into the nearby 
valley to locate the second 
pick up zone which was to be 
on the road passing through 
the valley. After the gunship 
located the area, Captain Ailes 
descended through the clouds, 
breaking out approximately 
500 feet above ground level, 
and proceeded along the road. 
The aircraft came under heavy 
fifty caliber machine gun and 
small arms fire. He immediately 

climbed into the clouds and 
came down through another 
opening 100 meters away. 
A rapid descent was made 
through the clouds into the 
pick-up zone while the gunship 
circled the area to suppress any 
enemy fire, and he landed on 
the road and picked up fourteen 
more wounded personnel. 
Another instrument ascent 
was necessary, and he then 
flew to Camp Evans. Captain 
Ailes’ outstanding flying ability 
and devotion to duty were in 

keeping with the highest tradi-
tions of the military service and 
reflect great credit upon himself, 
his unit and the United States 
Army.

Thirty-three wounded troops 
were successfully extracted 
and taken to safety during that 
mission but the events that day 
were merely a harbinger of what 
was in store for Bill in March.

On an overcast March 12, 1969, 
Bill flew in support of the emer-
gency evacuation of casualties 
and resupply of the Marines. 
Guided by a radio operator at 
the fire base who judged the 
position of the helicopter only 
by the sound of its rotors, Bill 
skillfully maneuvered his airship 
up the side of the mountain 

with a sling cargo net only five 
to ten feet from the tops of the 
trees. After lowering the cargo 
to the ground, he landed and 
quickly loaded the casualties, 
air taxied down the side of the 
mountain and proceeded to 
a medical facility. This was re-
peated on four more occasions 
that day. In honor of his achieve-
ments, Bill received two Distin-
guished Flying Crosses, awarded 
for heroism and extraordinary 
achievement while participating 
in aerial flight.

The following week, while at-
tempting to extract wounded 
troops, his helicopter was 
hit. Bill managed to return 
to base with one engine. For 
his example of “extraordinary 
achievement while participating 
in aerial flight,” Bill was awarded 
another Distinguished Flying 
Cross.

The next day, he was sent to 
help extract a Marine unit. On 
approach, his aircraft came 
under fire that struck one ro-
tor blade. He landed to load 
the Marines, departed and 
then returned for remaining 
troops when he came under 
another mortar attack. Again, he 
remained on the ground long 
enough for the troops to load 

The helicopter with which Bill accomplished all those tasks. It is HUGE!
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The red helicopter is what he flies 
these days.

Visit our website to see what the 
U.S. Army has to say about Cap-
tain William B Ailes. 
We are so proud! 

their equipment and board. 
After returning to the base 
camp, the helicopter had to be 
grounded for maintenance. Bill 
was awarded a fourth Distin-
guished Flying Cross.

Two dys later, on March 20th, 
Bill received a distress call. A 
Navy A-4 Skyraider had been 
shot down and the pilot had 
ejected. Bill left for the site of 
the downed pilot, having his 
crew rig the jungle penetrator 

in case his aircraft was needed 
for the rescue. Bill initiated the 
extraction before gunships 
could reach the area to provide 
support. Due to the height 
of the trees, he was forced to 
hover the aircraft with the rotor 
blades brushing the tree tops. 
When the jungle penetrator was 
raised, it jammed and could not 
be raised or lowered. Bill lifted 
the pilot clear of the trees, flew 
to a nearby fire base, lowered 
the pilot and placed him aboard 
the aircraft to be taken to safety. 
Bill’s outstanding flying ability 
and devotion to duty earned 
him a fifth Distinguished Flying 
Cross – all five earned in March 
1969. 

Bill left active duty in 1971, 
spending several years in the 
Army Reserve. He still loves to 
fly whenever possible. Bill lives 
in Ravenna, Ohio and works in 
the plastic fabrication industry.

Thank you for your distin-
guished service to our country, 
Captain Ailes.

Children’s Hospital has a special Family

Reprinted with permission from 
Nationwide Children’s Hospital

With more than 12,000 em-
ployees, Nationwide Children’s 
Hospital is One Team, with 
a shared goal of providing 
the highest quality care to all 
children. There’s no doubt that 
as they serve families, they func-
tion as a family, too. As you walk 
around the hospital, you’ll find 
mothers, fathers, sisters, broth-
ers, children and more family 
members working together as 
One Team. One of many stories 
is that of sisters Jennie Kosnik 
‘90, Ellen Kosnik Cordle ‘95, and 
Niki Kosnik Shafer ‘88, who have 
worked at the hospital for more 
than 55 years combined. 

As a little girl, Niki Kosnik Shafer, 
senior vice president, Outreach, 
would make rounds with her 
father, Dr. Edward Kosnik, regu-
larly at Nationwide Children’s.  “I 
would come Saturday or Sunday 
mornings and sit at the nurses’ 
station while he would check on 
his patients and families,” recalls 
Niki.  Niki became a Nationwide 
Children’s Hospital employee in 

1998 when she joined the Foun-
dation staff. Two of her sisters 
followed suit in clinical roles. 
Jennie is a certified registered 
nurse anesthetist and Ellen is an 
RN clinical leader in the Emer-
gency Department. Jennie also 
recalls coming to work with her 
father… and eventually working 
alongside him. “I loved watch-
ing the nurses’ interactions with 
patients and each other,” she 
says. “As an anesthesia provider, 
I was in my dad’s operating 
room about once a week. I loved 
watching the intricate work he 
did.” 

The sisters appreciate the fact 
they get to see one another 
at work. “Niki and I are able 
to meet for lunch occasion-
ally,” says Ellen. “She and I have 
worked together to coordinate 
events with the Emergency 
Department such as tours for 
donors or donations. Jennie and 
I often run into each other in the 
hallways.” 

Most importantly, Niki, Jennie 
and Ellen are thrilled to work 
at the same place where their 

father worked and made so 
many contributions over the 
years. The fourth Kosnik sister, 
Libby Infinger ‘97, is a pediatric 
neurosurgeon in Charleston 
South Carolina.
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CATMEWS

Bennett E Nau ‘38 
(submitted by her niece Christy 
Nau Dunn ‘69)
I think Bennet E. Nau was over-
looked as a Bobcat veteran. This 
information is about his service 
in WWII. Bennett was an infantry 
man and fought with the 7th 
Army in North Africa during 
World War II, having landed with 
them at Casablanca. At least 
part of the time, he was a mem-
ber of the machine gun squad. 
He fought in Tunisia then on 
the island of Sicily at the battles 
of Palermo and Messina before 
crossing into Italy. He did not 
fight at Anzio but was involved 
in the fight at Monte Cassino 
and was present at the fall of 
Rome. He told about drinking in 
the bar in the Excelsior Hotel in 
Rom where he and some friends 
talked with an Italian who 
bought them drinks and invited 
them to his Villa for dinner. 
Later, wishing to return his favor, 
they took some “liberated” wine 
out to the villa to give their host. 
As they were leaving, they were 
met by some German officers 
doing the same thing. Turns out 

their host was a member of the 
Italian nobility. He spoke about 
Mathew Ridgeway and George 
Patton being the command-
ing generals. Later, he fought 
through Southern France 
having entered that country 
via the beaches at St. Tropez. 
He was in Paris after the allies 
captured it finally ending up in 
Austria at War’s end. 

Elizabeth West Hanna ‘40
Betty died on Dec. 12, 2017, 
at the age of 95. She grew up 
on Ashland Avenue with her 
sisters June ‘44 and Debo-
rah ‘37. June married Dave 
France of the Urlin Hill family. 
Deborah had seven children. 
Her mother was a seamstress 
for MaIndia’s Rugs on Fifth Ave. 
Her dad owned a polishing 
shop around Third and Michi-
gan. Mom had five children 
who graduated from GHHS. Lu-
cinda Burton, Harry II (Jackie) 
Hanna, Billie Beth (Bob) Greer, 
Sylvia ‘72 (Art) Prato and Jack 
(Barb) Hanna  ‘74.

Diana Gonser Arthur ‘48
Bill and I reconnected and mar-
ried 12 years ago and live in a 
manor home (ranch condo) at 
First Community Village, almost 
across the street from Marble 
Cliff. We have 10 grandchildren 
between us. Two are Grandview 
students, so we keep in close 
touch with that wonderful com-
munity we love so much.

Jackie Day Cherry ’49 
This was a sad year where I lost 
both my husband and sister. 
However I keep busy as histo-
rian of First Community Church, 
board member of Grandview/
Marble Cliff Historical Society, 
historian for Vaud-Villities, and 
enjoy Japanese flower arrang-
ing. I love spending time with 
my five grandchildren and three 
great grandchildren, as well as 
corresponding with old friends. 
I also enjoy GHHS Alumni Lun-
cheons.

Bill “Hap” Chandler ’50 
I enjoyed a short trip to 
Columbus in October (first in 

many years) and had a chance 
to wander through the old 
High School, First Community 
Church, and a drive through 
Grandview – Rook House, Av-
enue and all. What great memo-
ries. I’m still living in Portland, 
Ore. and am a veteran of the 
United States Air Force.

Tom Bogen ’51 
I am still supporting the Hall of 
Fame plus Media Center. 

Maureen Burns Laugherty ‘54
My dear best friends from our 
Class of ’54 - I miss you and 
think happy thoughts of you 
often. 

Ron Spohn ‘55
I live full-time in Naples, Fla. I’m 
still married to the same beauti-
ful woman for 61 years now. We 
have nine grandchildren and 10 
great grandchildren. Life is good 
but not always fair. I recently 
lost my younger brother Jack 
Spohn to cancer. His obitu-
ary can be read at Jack Spohn 
Indianapolis.

Could we get a little help please? 
Mrs. Martha Morgan listening to unknown students somewhere about 1960. 
Who are these gals and what do you suppose they are doing? Let us know what 
you think. Write to us on the back of a copy of your will leaving something to the 
GHHSAA or the Columbus Zoo!

The Brotherhood of Rooks Banquet and the “Bucko” 
Open will be Friday, August 17. The B of R fraternity has 

been a part of Grandview since 1914. We are celebrating 104 years 
of Brotherhood with Brothers, Alumni and Friends. Please contact 
Tom Smith at 614-499-7449 or bbrow34@columbus.rr.com if you 
would like to attend and/or play in the Bucko! 

Brotherhood of Rooks Banquet &
“Bucko” Open

Pictured at last year’s event are Gunner Riley ‘59, Bruce Bu-
chanan ‘62, Steve Gatsch ‘68 and Jim Herd ‘59
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Lou Friscoe ’59 
I still run the Central Chess Club 
in Columbus and direct chess 
tournaments (more than 1,100 
so far). I’m also still practicing 
law part-time and enjoy my two 
grandchildren and one great 
grandson. 

Bob Tangel ’59 and Sharon 
Brown Tangel ‘60
Bob and I have so many happy 
memories of our years at Grand-
view High School. We are enjoy-
ing our lives in Oregon and our 
family continues to grow with 
the addition of a great grand-
son.

David Fink ‘61
Looking forward to our 75th 
Birthday reunion in October.
 
Steve Bretz ‘61
Looking forward to the Class of 
61’s 75th birthday party – coor-
dinated by Penny again. See you 
all on Oct. 6th. Go Bobcats!

Sharyn Lewis Adelman ’65 
My sister (Patricia “Kay” Lewis, 
also called Pat Lewis always 
after high school) passed away 
very unexpectedly in June 2017. 
Pat became a very important 
leader in the development of 
Victorian Village/Short North 
Development, spending about 
45 years of her life in restoring 
and making it one of the most 
desirable areas in the U.S. She 
received many awards for her 
work and was awarded the Life-
time Achievement Award. Their 
yearly volunteer award was 
named the “Pat Lewis Volunteer 
of the Year” award. Moving to 
Grandview in her sophomore 
year was devastating for her. 
Leaving all her friends was 
something she never really 
adjusted to, but she still felt 
a great loyalty to Grandview 
especially looking back on it as 
an adult. She always seemed to 

know what Grandview alumni 
were doing. 

Wayne Baker ‘65 
Carolyn Andrews Baker ‘65 and 
I will be celebrating our 52nd 
wedding anniversary on Oct. 2. 
We’ve been best friends for 56 
years.

Donna Sheets Romorini ’65 
Our One of a Kind Art Studio 
enters its 33rd year. Visit us at 
www.oneofakindinc.com. It’s 
great to keep in touch with our 
wonderful class of ‘65! Let us 
know if you’re visiting D.C. 

Paul Weber ’66 
I’m retired & “living the dream.”

David Burkhart ’72 
I’m still working for Indiana 
University (sorry OSU fans) in 
their Student Health Center. My 
son Joseph graduated from St. 
Olaf College with a dual major 
in Chemistry and Classical Stud-
ies (Greek & Latin). Mrs. Lambert 
would have loved him! My 
daughter Rebekah continues as 
a Junior at College of Wooster 
in Communications Science 
& Speech Disorders and Early 
Childhood Education. I hope to 
retire in two to three years. It 
was good to see classmates at 
45th Reunion in September. 

Krista Knapp Donnelly ’87 
I’m still working for the National 
Archives and my husband Bill 
is still an historian for the U.S. 

Army. Our daughter Moira is 14 
and in 8th grade. Or son Liam 
is 9 and in 4th grade. In some 
ways, school has changed a lot 
since I was at Grandview (home-
work in Kindergarten!) and in 
other ways, it’s just the same. 
Sorry I missed reunion last year 
– just bad timing for me. I’ll try 
hard to make the 35th! 

Peter Sichko ’05 
I began working for Broadcast 
Sports International, providing 
wireless cameras, microphones, 
and communications primar-
ily for sporting events ranging 
from Super Bowl, to college 
football, to PGA sports, the 
Olympics, and auto racing. En-
joying the challenge in finding 
wireless solutions.

The old gym
Jane Davie Gladwin ‘53 sent us this picture, taken from the same angle as the 1922 picture that we pub-
lished in Fall 2017 newsletter. The projection booth was added after 1922. High School Facilities Manager 
Bret Bradley tells us that the original light fixtures are still present and hanging above the dropped ceiling.

Jane tells us that this picture is from a basketball game during Winter semester 1952. The cheerleaders are 
sitting in the first row of the bleachers: Senior cheerleaders in white are Patsy Bruner, Joan Smith, Betty 
Marton - class of 1952. Junior cheerleaders in navy blue are Aunda Shell, Donna Shaeffer, Martha Hager - 
class of 1953. The player with his back to the camera is Bob Haines ‘54, #88
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Alumni doing good work

Eli Reed ‘15
Eli was awarded a Fall 2017 The-
ory-to-Practice Grant from Ohio 
Wesleyan University. The grants 
support research, internship, 
service, and cultural-immersion 
opportunities throughout the 
world. The Theory-to-Practice 
Grant awarded to Reed sup-
ports a project titled “Racism 
and Sectarianism: A Comparison 
Between America and North-
ern Ireland.” The project will be 
conducted in Northern Ireland 
for 12 days in May.

Alex Hastie ‘99
Reprinted with permission from 
Columbus Alive 
Not only is Ohio a swing state in 
presidential elections, but it has 
also proven to be an indicator of 
which candidate will be elected. 
According to Kyle Kondik, a 
uthor of the 2016 book “The 
Bellwether: Why Ohio Picks 
the President,” the state only 
selected the losing candidate 
twice since 1896.

It is Ohio’s role in both national 
and international history that 
is highlighted in Alex Hastie’s 
Columbus-based podcast, “Ohio 
v. the World,” which featured 
Kondik as a guest on episode 
two, “Ohio v. the Electoral 
College.” In the rest of season 
one, which premiered in March 
2017, listeners learned more 

about the broader impact of 
Ohio events like the 1970 Kent 
State shootings and Ohio-based 
people like Victoria C. Woodhull, 
widely considered to be the first 
woman candidate for president 
of the United States.

“Where do you get your history 
these days?” asked Hastie.  “The 
History Channel is a joke. [It’s] 
mostly shows about ‘Ice Road 
Truckers’ and aliens. ... I think 
my goal is to bring history to a 
younger generation of people, 
and bring it to them in a format 
that’s a little more fun.”

Hastie, a lawyer and musician in 
hip-hop cover band the Winnie 
Cooper Project, recommends 
both a book and an Ohio beer 
during each episode. In addition 
to authors like Kondik, guests 
include historians, professors, 
journalists and personnel from 
the Ohio History Connection.
“It’s been a great collaboration,” 
said Todd Kleismit, the Ohio 
History Connection’s director of 
community & government rela-
tions. “I think a little too often 
history is perceived to be dry 
and uninteresting, or just about 
rote dates on a timeline. One 
of the things I really love about 
[Hastie’s] program is that it does 
bring history alive, and it’s not 
the Wikipedia version where 
it’s just a narrative. It’s highly 

nuanced.”
One of those nuanced episodes 
is “Ohio v. the Nazis,” centered 
on Ohio State athlete Jesse 
Owens, well-known for his gold-
medal wins at the 1936 Summer 
Olympics in Berlin.

“But what you don’t know about 
Jesse Owens is all the stuff he 
goes through before the Olym-
pics and when he comes back. 
The president won’t even meet 
with him,” said Hastie, who also 
got into discussions about The 
Great Migration, which brought 
the Owens family and millions 
of other African-Americans to 
northern states beginning in the 
early 1900s.

“There’s so much stuff going 
on around Jesse Owens that re-
ally makes the show a lot more 
informative and a lot more fun,” 
Hastie continued. “By the end of 
it, you really don’t care how fast 
he ran the 100 meters.”

Another episode was about 
the rivalry between Ohio State 
and the University of Michigan  
The show explored the states’ 
1835-36 battle over modern-
day Toledo as the root of the 
longstanding conflict.

The 15-episode season will wrap 
up in the spring, when “Ohio v. 
the World” will also facilitate its 
first Ohio-history podcast and 

video-essay contest for high 
school seniors. The winners will 
be awarded scholarships via 
Hastie’s nonprofit, Ohio History 
Podcast Educational Assistance 
Corp. Encouraging both young 
people and adults to learn 
about history is important for 
understanding current events, 
Hastie said.

(The podcast is available on 
ohiovtheworldpodcast.com, iTunes 
and other platforms.)

Alex Hastie ‘99

Eli Reed ‘15

Mark your
Calendar

Memorial Service
Thursday, May 24, 

at Memorial Park (corner of 
Oxley Road and Northwest 

Blvd.) 

Memorial Parade 
Saturday, May 25, 10 a.m. 

along First Avenue 

Class of 2018 
High School Graduation

Sunday, May 27, GHHS

Rook banquet and 
“Bucko” Open
Friday, Aug. 17

Alumni Night
Sept. 14

Homecoming 
Football Game

Oct. 5

Homecoming Dance
Oct. 6

Email GHHSAA@hotmail.com 
with questions about any 

event.
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Reunions
FULL NAME                            DECEASED
ROBERT ALBANESE D
LEE FRANK ATHEARN D
NANCY BAYMAN
JAMES MICHAEL BENSON
JOYCE BERRY LEMLEY D
JEAN BLOWERS BARROWS D
RICHARD LEE BOOTH
JOHN T. (JACK) BOYER
RICHARD E. BRIGGS D
BEAU L. BROWN D
JIM BROWN
LAWRENCE T. CASTOE JR D
MARY CHIDESTER ACKLEY
NANCY CHRISTOPHER BRUSADIN
MIKE CHURCHES D
JANET COCHRAN OATES
BARBARA COLLINS THOMPSON
LAWRENCE YERGES CONAWAY KIA
JOHN “JACK” DANIELS D
BETTE DANKS FRYE D
DORIS DAVIDSON VANATTA D
MARGARET DEVICTOR RAINES D
JAMES F. DEVLIN D
DAVID B. DUDLEY
DIANA DUNN KUKOR
RAYMOND O. FOSTER JR
GERARD R. (BUD) FREY D
JEAN GARDNER BRANNAN
EDMUND FREDERIC GEBHARDT D
RALPH L. GERMER D
DIANA GONSER ARTHUR
RHODA GOW PATRICK D
MARY KATHRYN HAGER THOMAS
MARTHA HALE HARDESTY
ROBERT A. HAMMOND JR D
JAMES D. HITES

FULL NAME                             DECEASED
DOROTHY HOADLEY SALLEE
JANE HODIL HARRIS
GLORIA HOLLIDAY SCHMIDT D
JACK E. HORD D
MARILYN ANN HYSELL
JEANNE JONES HOLDER
JULIE ANNE KELLOGG D
JAMES G. KRAFT D
DEAN KRICHBAUM
JACK KUEBLER D
RICHARD T. KUECHLE D
BARBARA KUHNERT WOLFINGER
DANIEL F. LANE JR D
RICHARD A. LARRICK
RITA LEE WOLFE D
HARRY C. LEFFLER
RALPH V. LEIBBRAND D
GLADYS LEISER HUDNALL
NADYS LEWIS
GEORGE C. LINDSEY JR D
NANCY MAIN CASTEELE
WILLIAM R. MARTIN D
KATINA MATTIS FROELICH
JAMES GRAY MCVEY D
RAYMOND “PETE” MERRICK
CHARTER B. MERRILL D
JOAN MITHOFF
MARILYN MOCK DENHAM
ROBERT H. MORRIS D
ROBERT M. MOTE D
JERRY E. NEFF D
MARLESE NEHER ROUDA D
JAMES NEWDICK D
RALPH G. NEWLAND JR D
VIRGINIA L. PERKINS
BARBARA PETERS GRINSTEAD D

FULL NAME                             DECEASED
PAULINE PETTY TINGLEY
RICHARD E. POULTON D
DAVID K. PURKEY D
WILLIS E. RADEBAUGH D
BETTY REAVER SWIGGARD D
DORIS RICHARDSON NARAGON
ANDREW A. ROBERTS D
ROBERT J. ROBINSON
ROBERT R. ROGERS JR D
JOE E. ROOK D
JOHN P.(JACK) ROTH D
JAMES A. RUDY D
JOHN F.(JACK) RUDY D
JACKIE RUNKLE KUEBLER D
LAVERNE RYDER CUNNINGHAM D
PATRICIA RYDER HOCKENBERRY
DONALD SCHACKNE D
LEONARD A. SEE D
WILLIAM A. SEIDLER D
CARL WARREN (JACK) SHERE D
GEORGENE SHOEMAKER BABALIS
NANCY SINGLETON YORK D
DONNA SNEE D
B. J. STEVENS HOWELL
DONALD W. STOUGH D
FRANK SWANSON
STUART TOBIAS D
MARIAN TOOPS ABRELL D
JEAN UTLEY MASON
ALICE VANCE LANE
NANCY WALCUTT GEMEINHARDT D
SHIRLEY WHITMER MURDAY D
BILL WILSON D
ROBERT N. WOOD D
EILEEN E. WYMAN D

Class of 1958
The Class of 1958 will hold 
their 60th reunion on Oct. 5, 6 
and 7, 2018.  The committee 
is working to contact all class 
members but have had prob-
lems with a few old phone 
numbers and emails. Class 
members please call or email 
Sally Diehl Kriska (614-488-
6763 or skriska@columbus.
rr.com) if you have not been 
contacted about the event. 
We look forward to seeing all 
of you in October! 

Class of 1963  
Class of ‘63 will hold their 
55th reunion on Sept. 13-15, 
2018. Please contact Bonnie 
and Tom Smith at bbrow34@
columbus.rr.com or 614-499-
7449 for details

Class of 1988
Class of ‘88 is preparing for 
their 30th reunion! The group 
will gather at the Alumni foot-
ball game on Sept. 14, 2018, 
and hang out at Byrne’s after. 
There will be a dinner on Sept. 
15 (location TBD). Please help 
contact hard-to-reach class-
mates. For more information 
and to update your informa-
tion, contact Amy Mountz 
Kowatch at 614-638-6121 or 
kowatch_amy@dublinschools.
net

Class of 1998
The class is in the planning 
stages for their 20th reunion 
and shooting for the weekend 
of Oct. 5 & 6. Contact Phil 
Lovegrove for more infor-
mation at 614-886-1132 or 
Plovegrove@vorfin.com

70th Reunion Class of 1948

Help the Grandview Heights Marble Cliff Historical Society
They are looking for help identifying the men in the photo below. This is a gathering of Rooks. When? 
Where? Why?  Do tell!

9

mailto:skriska%40columbus.rr.com?subject=
mailto:skriska%40columbus.rr.com?subject=
mailto:bbrow34%40columbus.rr.com?subject=
mailto:bbrow34%40columbus.rr.com?subject=
mailto:kowatch_amy%40dublinschools.net%20?subject=
mailto:kowatch_amy%40dublinschools.net%20?subject=
mailto:Plovegrove%40vorfin.com%20?subject=


Contributing to the GHHSAA

In Memoriam
PEdward Kauffman ’42 by Marshall Mowrey ‘44
Nancy Kauffman Mowrey ’44      by Marshall Mowrey ‘44
Chuck Mangio ’47    by Jack Lenhart ‘47
Ed Smith ’47 by Jack Lenhart ‘47
James Rudy ’48 by David Rudy ‘52
John Rudy ’48                                              by David Rudy ‘52
Ed Linsely ’50                                               by Ed “Hap” Chandler ‘50
Don Mauger ’50                                            by Ed “Hap” Chandler ‘50
Dr. Tim Moore ’51                                         by Tom Bogen ‘51
George Linn ’52                                            by Tom Bogen ‘51
Randy Bobbitt ’56                                         by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53
Joanne Day Orr ’57                                      by Jackie Day Cherry ‘49
Carolyn Rudy Jensen ’57         by David Rudy ‘52
Patricia “Pat” “Kay” Lewis ’62                       by Sharyn Lewis Adelman ‘65
Ned Barricklow ’64                                        by Carol Barricklow Hoadley ‘55
Chase Gage ’13                                            by Selby Gage Rouch ‘12
Chase Gage ’13                                            by Oliver Rouch ‘12
 

You are the GHHSAA. Without membership support, the GHHSAA would not and could not exist. We graciously thank you for 
your continued generosity. Here is a breakdown of GHHSAA funding categories. All Friends of the GHHSAA are mentioned 
in the newsletter published nearest the time after their contribution is received. Support the GHHSAA today! Thank you!

ANNUAL DUES: Every fall, we 
mail an Annual Membership 
Request of $30. This goes to 
all alumni and it is our hope 
that each alum contributes this 
amount each year. This fund-
ing is the “bread and butter” of 
our budget and is extremely 
important. Please watch for your 
envelope this fall.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  A Lifetime 
membership is $300. Lifetime 
members still receive the annual 
dues request in case they want 
to donate additional funds. We 
publish the names of all LIFE 
Members once every 24 months. 
A list of LIFE Members is avail-
able online at www.grand-
viewheightsalumni.com. 

PAWS CLUB: Contribution of 
$50 - $99

BIG CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $100 - $499

TOP CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $500 - $999

SPECIAL RECOGNITION: Con-
tribution of $1,000+

IN HONOR OF: Contribution 
of any amount in honor of a 
classmate, teacher, friend. Both 
the donor and the honoree are 
mentioned in the newsletter.

IN MEMORY OF: Contribution 
of any amount in memory of 
deceased classmate, teacher, 
friend. Both the donor and the 
deceased are mentioned in the 
newsletter.

Special Recognition
Thomas M. Barnes ‘62
 
Top Cats Club
Tom Bogen ‘51
Donna Sheets Romorini ‘65
 
Big Cats Club
Bill “Hap” Chandler ‘50
Al Short ‘51
David Rudy ‘52
Fleetwood Koutz ‘65

NEW - Lifetime Membership
Sharyn Lewis Adelman ‘65
Brad Palmer ‘86
Selby Gage Rouch ‘12
Oliver Rouch ‘12

Paws Club
David Burkhart ‘72

LEGACY SOCIETY: Member-
ship in the GHHS Legacy Society 
requires a base contribution of 
$20,000 or more. The funding 
establishes an annual scholar-
ship, of at least 5% of the depos-
ited amount, in the contributor’s 
name or in honor of someone of 
their choosing. All Legacy Soci-
ety contributors will be listed in 
every newsletter issue and are 
listed on the web site. 

We take our fiduciary respon-
sibility seriously. You can see 
the good work your funding 
accomplishes including this 
newsletter, alumni events, the 
website, support of current stu-
dent activities, improvements 
and supplies not available in the 

regular budget (Robotics, Art, 
Band, special requests, etc.), and 
scholarships, scholarships and 
more scholarships. Your support 
ensures we stay connected, and 
together we help continue the 
legacy that makes us all proud 
to be a Bobcat.

Make all checks payable to 
GHHSAA and mail to PO Box 
12116 Columbus, OH 43212. 
Funds are managed by The 
Columbus Foundation.

In Honor of
Mrs. Hazel Lambert                                       by Donna Sheets Romorini ‘65
Tom Palmer ’57                                             by Brad Palmer ‘86

Deceased
Martha Laylin Johnson ‘40
Elizabeth West Hanna ‘40
Catherine Scanland Brubaker ‘46
Nancy Parks Pickett ‘49
Rod Stock ‘49
Mary Jane Roberts Ronemus ‘52
Diane Baxter Johnson ‘53

Editor’s note: We send dues request 
letters to all alumni, just as we also 
send the newsletter. We hope you’ll 
give when you can. Donations and an-
nual dues newsletter subscriptions are 
much appreciated. We couldn’t do all 
we do without you. Thank you for your 
continued and generous support. 

Veterans added since the 
WINTER 2017-18 Issue
Bill “Hap” Chandler ’50  USAF
Fred Dye ’61         USAF
Russ Niklos ’63     USAF  D
Tom Neff ’75   USAF
Bob Tittle ’75 USAF

Memoriam 
Wayne Baker ‘65 sends this 
tribute of his mother Catherine 
Jeanette Baker, who was a 
second-grade teacher at Robert 
Louis Stevenson Elementary 
School from 1937 to 1959. “She 
was a wonderful mother and 
teacher and always spent extra 
time with students who were in 
jeopardy of failing the second 
grade. None of her students 
were ever held back from going 
on to the 3rd grade. She was the 
loving mother of Wayne Baker 
‘65 and Bill Baker ‘61. Mrs. Baker 
passed from cancer in 1959.”

Larry Jackman ‘59
Jack Spohn ‘59
Linda Creaglow Richardson ‘60
Lana Russell Finkler ‘61
Denise Aldridge Ruthstrom ‘62
Linda Bandy Bisciotti ‘69
Mark Latta ‘75
Jeff McFann ‘90
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 Legacy Society 
by Jane Harris  

Some years ago, the GHHSAA 
established the Legacy Society.  It 
was created for those alumni who 
are interested in honoring their 
experience as students at Grandview High School and 
in the community that they remember.  If you wish to include Grand-
view in planning your bequests, here are some simple ways to include 
Grandview  in your wills or estate plans.  You can become a member 
of the Legacy Society with a gift or bequest of $20,000.

• Planned Gift:  these are planned gifts made by donors with provi-
sions in their estate plans such as:

•  Codicil: The easiest and most common form of a planned gift. This 
is a change in your will or a beneficiary designation in your IRA.

•  Life Estate:  Donate real estate and retain the right to live there the 
remainder of your life.

•  Charitable Gift Annuity:  Contract between you and the Library/
Archives wherein you receive income for life based on your age and 
current annuity rates.

•  Appreciated Property:  Donations of stocks and other assets earn 
a charitable deduction in return.

Questions about the Legacy Society? Contact Jane Harris or Tom 
Smith with the Alumni Association.

Below are those who are members of the Legacy Society:

Bob McNabb ’45  Charles Eichorn ’51 
Carol Sue Herd Greenisen ‘55 Bill Neal ’55   
Jean Walters McCluer ’55  Charles Dumbaugh ‘56
James M Wright ’69 Barbara Wright ’72 
Tim Wright ‘79
     

Jack Anderson ’52                       
Rose Marie Garcia Anderson ‘42
James Beery ’59                          
Chuck Eichhorn ‘51
Maurice “Monk” Hillmeyer ’42       
Lynne Shepard Jones ‘56
Stan Jones ’51                              
Bill Overmeyer ‘46
Janet Berry Owens ’53              
Marlene Rouda ‘48
Tom Sutphen ’43                     
Charles Sweeney ‘65
Thomas Williams ’53                  
Lowell L. Williams
Nancy Walcutt Gemeinhardt ’48   

Robert Sutphen ‘42
Jean Harvey Lareau ’44             
Paul & Joanna Knepper Slade ‘52
Mark G. McDevitt ’66                
Carol Sue Herd Greenisen ‘55
R. L. “Butch” Newland ’59        
John D. & Alice Bene Young ‘49
Harley Rouda                                
Charles & Debra Penzone ‘63
Charles Dumbaugh ’56              
Ron & Jane (Hess) Harris ‘56
Bob “Nero” McNabb ’45           
Thelma B. Sutphen ‘46
Thomas Barnes ’62

This plaque on the wall in the 
front hall of the High School 
gives special recognition to those 
individuals who provided signifi-
cant support to the Grandview 
school system through their 
generous gifts and bequests.

New GHHSAA 
Board Members 
and our elder 
statesman
We would like to welcome 
aboard our two newest Board 
members and our unique 
member –

• Joe Arganbright ’61 joined 
the Board last September. Joe 
is one of the greatest guys ever 
from Grandview. He enjoys be-
ing the “butt” of jokes and sets 
himself up most of the time. 
He is married to his childhood 
sweetheart Judy Such Argan-
bright ’61 and lives in Wester-
ville. This sports Hall of Famer 
has already been involved in 
the Wall of Fame, Distinguished 
Alumni committee member and 
writer of many sports stories in 
the newsletter. 

• Andy Baumann ’63 joined 
the Board last month. Andy 
brings many years of finance 
background and will assume the 
position as Treasurer, while Gun-
ner Riley ’59 takes a little break. 
Andy also was lucky enough to 
marry a Grandview girl, Arden 
Moscoe Baumann ’66, and they 
live in Columbus. He is a good 
friend that I have known for 
approximately 70 of my 73 years 
and he has one of the great 
sport memorabilia collections.

• Wally Cash ’43 and ’46 (yes he 
dropped out of school in ’43 to 
join the Navy during WWII and 
came back to graduate in ’46) 
joined the board a few years 
ago and has been a contributing 
member and heavily involved 
as a member of the Scholarship 
committee. Wally celebrated his 
90th birthday by skydiving and 
his last birthday, Wally and his 
wife Barbara went to the Ama-
zon River. Wally is retired from 
the Navy and is a ball of energy 
that is hard to keep up with, 
unique in many ways.

GHHSAA Board 
Members
Jim Anderson ‘72

Joe Arganbright ‘61
Andy Baumann ‘63

Steve Blake ‘68
Jennifer Rill Calli ‘04

Ron Cameron ‘64
Nick Cardi ‘65
Wally Cash ‘46

Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53
Jane Hess Harris ‘56

Ron Harris ‘56
Norma Koutz Wallace ‘73

Dianna Wooton Launer ‘74
Shelley Clark Lovegrove ‘70

Tim Murphy ‘65
Gunner Riley ‘59

Roger Rill ‘67
Tom Smith ‘63

Debbi Latshaw Steller ‘67
Dow Voelker ‘80

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

FACEBOOK
You’ll find lots more alumni 
news when you join us on 
Facebook at the official 
Grandview Heights Alumni 
Association page, 
https://www.facebook.com/
GHHSAA.

Corrections
Our apologies to Marian 
Andrews Edwards who was 
listed in the last issue as a 
member of the Class of ‘48. 
She graduated in 1947. 

Also in the last issue, the 
Class of 1967 was mislabeled 
as the Class of 1968. Why did 
they complain?

11

https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA
https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA


ALFORD BRADBURY USA D 1916
STEWART CONSTABLE USA D 1917
FREDERICK JAEGER USA D 1917
LYMAN MARKEL USA D 1917
FRANCIS PADDOCK USA D 1917
EDWARD BAKER USA D 1918
WILLIAM LONG USA KIA 1918
JOHN HOPKINS USA KIA 1924
FRANK L. “DUDE” HIGGS USAAC D 1926
BENNIE NARDONE USA D 1930
DAVID MUHLENBERG USAAC, USN 1933
JACK OVERMYER USN D 1933
MARY GRACE 
  SCANLAND JURMWIEDE USN Wave D 1933
EDWARD BILLMAN USA KIA 1934
ROBERT H SCANLAND USA D 1934 
ROBERT METCALF USA  1935 
ROBERT OVERMYER USA D 1935 
ROBERT SHOUGH USA D 1935 
JOHN HOFFMAN USA KIA 1936 
MARIO DEVICTOR USA D 1937 
BOB FORREST USA KIA 1937 
BOB MARTIN USA KIA 1937 
FRITZ OVERMYER USAAC D 1937

STAN CHIDESTER USA KIA 1938 
ED KEENER USA D 1938 
JEAN LINDSEY USMC KIA 1938 
BENNETT NAU USA D 1938 
DICK OVERMYER USMC D 1938 
JANET SCANLAND RAMSEY USCG D 1938 
TOM SMITH USA  1938 
BOB WHIPPLE USAAC D 1938 
A.WILLIAM KAISER USAAC D 1939 
ROBERT L. KEENER USA D 1939 
BOB KEITZ USMC D 1939 
JOE ROCCI USA D 1939 
JOHN ALBANESE USA D 1940 
ALDO DELEWESE USA D 1940 
AL DEVICTOR USA D 1940
ROBERT HUGO DEVICTOR USN D 1940 
GUY DIMENNA USA KIA 1940 
JOE DUFFEE USA KIA 1940 
BILL FAUTH USAAC D 1940 
JIM STEGMEIER USA D 1940 
ORVILLE TENSLER USA KIA 1940 
JOHN CONSTABLE USA KIA 1941 
BOB LINDSEY USMC D 1941 
THORNDIKE “CLIFF” TOOPS USN  1941 
BUD ALBAN USA D 1942 
JAMES B. ALBANESE USA D 1942 
JACK R. ANDERSON USN D 1942 
A.D.BUD AUSTIN USA D 1942 
SAMUEL F AUSTIN USA D 1942 
EMMY LOU BACH HANSEN USCN  1942
JACK M. BOARDMAN USN D 1942 
RAY KENT BROWN USN  1942 
BARBARA CARTER GRAY Cadet Nurse  1942
BOB CLOSE USA D 1942 
JAMES GORDON CONKLIN USA D 1942 
WILLIAM F. DAULTON USAAC D 1942 
DAVID W. DAVIS USA D 1942 
ALICE MAY EAGLE ALBAN USCN D 1942 
JOHN FISHER USN D 1942 

ART HARDER USA D 1942 
OWEN HULS USN D 1942 
NEIL D. JOHNSON USA D 1942 
EDWARD KAUFMAN USAAC KIA 1942 
LOIS KIEVIT TOPE USCN  1942 
DICK KOETZ USA D 1942 
WILLIAM E. LAWYER USAAC D 1942 
LOUIS LOMANO USA D 1942 
THOMAS MAGEE USA D 1942 
RUTH MANN WINKLE USCN D 1942 
WILLIAM MATHIAS USAAC D 1942 
FRANCIS N MATTOON USAAC D 1942 
SAMUEL McKEEVER USAAC D 1942 
KENNETH KENT MCVEY USAAC D 1942 
FRED RICARDI USA KIA 1942 
CURTIS SCHEURMAN USCG KIA 1942 
PAT SHORT USAAC KIA 1942 
JOHN SOUTHARD USN D 1942 
CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS USA  1942 
JACK SUMMERS USAAC KIA 1942 
ROBERT M. SUTPHEN USN D 1942 
CAMDEN SWART USN D 1942 
JAMES E. TODD USAAC D 1942 
DONALD WETZEL USA D 1942 
CHARLES A. WHIPPLE USAAC D 1942 
ROY “KEN” BENADUM USN D 1943 
JOHN DEVICTOR JR USA D 1943 
TONY “DUKE” DEVICTOR USN D 1943 
JOHN H. HARTWELL USA D 1943 
RICHARD PICKETT USAAC D 1943 
TOM SUTPHEN USAAC D 1943 
TOM WILLIAMS USA  1943 
JACK CLARKE USN  1944 
DONALD K KEITZ USMC D 1944 
JOE LAROSA USAAC D 1944 
JIM RENZ USA D 1944 
WILLIAM RITTER USA  1944 
EDWARD TOOPS USN D 1944 
RICHARD WINGFIELD USA KIA 1944 
BOB ALLEN USA  1945 
JIM BOYER USA D 1945 
ROBERT CHIDESTER USA D 1945 
SAM CONAWAY USA  1945 
JERRY COWAN USA D 1945 
MYRON CRAVER USA D 1945 
JACK HART USN D 1945 
JOE HUSTON USA D 1945 
ROBERT JOHNSON USCG  1945 
MORGAN JONES USN D 1945 
GENE KARLOVEC USAAC D 1945 
AL LEFAIVRE USN D 1945 
BOB MCNABB USN  1945 
JACK MELVILLE USA D 1945 
JIM PAVEY USA D 1945 
BILL PICKETT USA D 1945 
JACK PIPER USN D 1945 

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

As we approach Memorial Day, it is 
our humble honor to recognize the 

GHHS men and women from our 
community who have served our 

country giving us the ability to live 
a life of freedom in the best com-

munity of the best country in all the 
world. This is the first time the alumni 
association has published the names 

of all Bobcat veterans. In trying to 
compile this list, we realize that there 

might be some we overlooked. Is 
someone missing? Please submit 

name, graduation year, branch of 
service, years served, and any details 

to GHHSAA@hotmail.com, 
or to GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, 

Columbus, OH 43212.

It is with great admiration and 
patriotism, intensified by commu-

nity pride, that we present to you 
the Grandview Heights High School 

alumni veterans. 

Thank you for your service. 
You are our heroes.

LEGEND

D - Deceased, KIA - Killed in Action
USA - Army

USAAC - Army Air Corp
USAF - Air Force

USAR - Army Reserves
USCG - Coast Guard
USCN - Cadet Nurse
USMC - Marine Corp

USN - Navy
USNG - National Guard

USPHS - Public Health Service 
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BOB SHAW USA D 1945 
PHILIP E. SHERCK USN D 1945 
SAM VILARDO USA D 1945 
GEORGE ANDERSON USA D 1946 
BILL ARTHUR USAF  1946 
ROBERT PAUL BOGGIONI USA KIA 1946 
BOB CARTER USA  1946 
WALLACE P. CASH USN  1946 
DAVID RAY HUMMEL USN  1946 
FRED HUNT USAF  1946 
WILLIAM Z. MAGEE USA KIA 1946 
DAVID N. MOCK USA KIA 1946 
BILL OVERMYER USN  1946 
GENE SMITH USA D 1946 
JOHN WOODROW USN D 1946 
JOHN ACKERMAN USA  1947 
MILTON BARTHOLOMEW USMC D 1947 
BILL BAUMGARTNER USMC  1947 
SILVIO BISCIOTTI USA D 1947 
FRANK MARZETTI USAF D 1947 
JIM MCINTYRE USA  1947 
CLARK MILLER USA D 1947 
ROBERT MYERS USAF D 1947 
RICHARD PETERS USA D 1947 
CHARLES ROSSEL USA D 1947 
LYLE SHOVER USA  1947 
ED SMITH USA D 1947 
BOB WEAVER USN D 1947 
JIM BROWN USMC  1948 
LAWRENCE YERGES CONAWAY USA KIA 1948 
JOHN “JACK” DANIELS USA D 1948 
DAVID B. DUDLEY USA  1948 
JAMES D. HITES USA  1948 
DEAN KRICHBAUM USN  1948 
ROBERT M. MOTE USA D 1948 
JAMES NEWDICK USA D 1948 
RALPH G. NEWLAND JR USN D 1948 
DAVID K. PURKEY USN D 1948 
ROBERT R. ROGERS JR USAF D 1948 
JAMES A. RUDY USAF D 1948 
JOHN F.(JACK) RUDY USAF D 1948 
DONALD SCHACKNE USA D 1948 
WILLIAM A. SEIDLER USMC D 1948 
BILL WILSON USA D 1948 
DICK EAGLE USA D 1949
NEIL KETTE USA D 1949 
ROD STOCK USA D 1949 
STAN TUTTLE USN D 1949 
BILL “HAP” CHANDLER USAF  1950 
DONALD S. KEENER USA D 1950 
BILL C. LAWRENCE USAF  1950 
ED LINSLEY USA  1950 
JAMES R. MILLISOR USA  1950 
GEORGE A. ROGERS USA  1950 
DON STEFFE USAF  1950 
BARRY L. STEIGELY USAF  1950 

DIRK VOELKER USA  1950 
DICK ABBRUZZESE USA  1951 
FRED BEHMER USA  1951 
CHARLES HARRISON USA D 1951 
SUSAN MOCK USCG D 1951 
JACK MYERS USN  1951 
KEN PIERCE USA  1951 
CHARLES (KIP) RYAN USAF  1951 
TAD WEED USMC D 1951 
DON ATHEARN USN  1952 
DON CHRISTOPHER USA  1952 
RICHARD DEPALMA USA  1952 
CAROLYN “CONNIE” GRIFFIN USMC  1952 
GEORGE RAY KAUFMAN USA KIA 1952 
GEORGE LINN USAF  1952
RICHARD LONG USA  1952
DAVID R. RUDY USAF  1952 
TOM SHELTON USAF D 1952 
DAVID SHERCK USN D 1952 
JOHN SHOUGH USMC D 1952 
ROBERT KENTNER USN D 1953
DEAN KETTE USA  1953
ROGER MADISON USA  1953 
DAVID MERRICK USA  1953 
RICHARD OMOHUNDRO USA  1953 
ALAN PIERCE USA  1953 
RICHARD TIVENAN USA KIA 1953 
JAMES BUZZELLI USMC  1954 
ROBERT HOADLEY USA  1954 
ROBERT M. MACINTOSH USAF  1954 
EUGENE PAUL JR USA D 1954 
RALPH PEASE USAF  1954 
JACK REEVES USA  1954 
ART ROGERS USAF  1954 
RICHARD T. SCHUBERT USAF D 1954 
TERRY SMITH USA  1954 
RICHARD TANGEMAN USMC D 1954 
BOB ZIMMERMAN USA  1954 
JOHN DAVIS USN  1955 
GARRY DEVICTOR USMC  1955 
CHUCK DICKERSON USN  1955 
JACK LEECH USA  1955 
DICK SUTTERFIELD USN  1955 
RICHARD ANDERSON USAF  1956 
DAVID A. BARON USAF D 1956 
TIMOTHY J. BOYD USA  1956 
PHILIP CARR USMC D 1956 
LAURENCE D. CONNOR USN  1956 
CHARLES DUMBAUGH USMC  1956 
FRANK FAISTL USN  1956 
RONALD D. HARRIS USA  1956 
DAVID KENTNER USA  1956
REID KETTE USA  1956
ROSS KETTE USA  1956 
THOMAS H. SANDBERG USMC  1956 
DICK THOMPSON USA  1956 

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You
ROGER TRACY USAF D 1956 
COL JACK YEAGLEY USA D 1956 
DAVID YOERGER USN D 1956 
DON ABBRUZZESE USA  1957 
JAMES BOBBITT USA  1957 
BILL CHURRY USAF  1957 
GALEN GONSER USA  1957 
DAVID HANDEL USA  1957 
THOMAS KEFFER USA  1957 
DONALD C. KENTNER USA  1957 
MICHAEL KING USA D 1957 
MICHAEL MOORE USA D 1957 
JIM MYERS USA  1957 
DANIEL WINTERS USA  1957 
J.D. DICKERSON USN  1958 
BOB FRANKS USA D 1958 
R KENT FULMER USN  1958 
JOHN HEINO KULL USA  1958 
JIM LAUGHERTY USAF  1958 
DAN LOWERY USA  1958 
JAY P. MILLIKIN USAF  1958 
HERMAN POULTON USA  1958 
CRAIG PROSSER USA  1958 
JIM BEERY USMC  1959 
BILL BOARDMAN USA  1959 
LYMAN BROOKS USA D 1959 
BOB FOSTER USA  1959 
JIM HERD USMC  1959 
WARREN KLINK USAF  1959 
TOM NYE USA  1959 
BOB ROCKEY USA  1959 
BILL SEARS USA  1959 
JERE SHOUGH USMC  1959 
BOB TANGEL USAF  1959 
LEE ADAMS USA  1960 
GARY ALLEN USN  1960 
C. RICHARD DONOVAN USAF  1960 
RICHARD E. HUFF JR USMC  1960 
BUTCH JOHNSON USN  1960 
GORDON JONES JR USN D 1960 
MIKE KAVANEY USA  1960 
JIM LOWERY USN & USA  1960 
BILL LUSK USMC D 1960 
DOUGLAS D. MCBEE USA  1960 
JOE MELLEY USAF  1960 
PETER MOORE USN  1960 
JAMES PALUMBO USAF  1960 
LARRY VAN SICKLE USAF  1960 
DAVID R. WELSH USMC  1960 
DONALD L. ZIMMERMAN USA D 1960 
BILL BAKER USAF  1961 
FRED DYE USAF  1961 
WARREN ELLIS USA D 1961 
UNO KULL USAR  1961 
GORDON MACINTOSH USA D 1961 
VIRGIL SCHNELL JR USA  1961 
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STEVE SEARS USA  1961 
WAYNE RANDOLPH “RANDY” SINES   USA D 1961 
DICK TANGEL USA  1961 
DAVID WHITE USA  1961 
JAMES ALBAN USA  1962 
KEENAN ARMENTROUT USA D 1962 
THOMAS MALCOLM BARNES USA  1962 
TOM CHERUBINI USA D 1962 
JAMES FORD USCG  1962 
JIM GUNTHER USA  1962 
RICK GUYTON USA D 1962 
BOB IOIA USA D 1962 
PHIL LAVER USMC  1962 
GARY LEACH USA KIA 1962 
MICHAEL M MARTLING USAF  1962 
TIM MCGUIRE USA  1962 
STEVE NORRIS USN  1962 
JIM ROCK USA  1962 
AL ROSSETTI JR USA  1962 
DAVE WALTON USA  1962 
ANDY BAUMANN USA  1963 
RICK BUTTS USA  1963 
TERRY CANTRELL USA  1963 
TOM CLARK USAF D 1963 
JIM FAIS USNG  1963 
KEN GEBHART USA D 1963 
BILL HAGUE USAF  1963 
CHARLEY HANDEL USN  1963 
RON JONES USMC  1963 
BILL MALOWNEY USMC  1963 
CHARLIE MALOWNEY USMC  1963 
DAN MARKIN USAF  1963 
BOB McINTYRE USA  1963 
MIKE McSWEENEY USAF  1963 
RUSS NIKLOS USAF D 1963 
BOB PALMER USAF  1963 
CHUCK PENZONE USA  1963 
BOB POWERS USMC D 1963 
JAKE REITERMAN USA  1963 
PAT SELF USN  1963 
LARRY SNIDER USA  1963 
JOHN W. STEINBERGER USA  1963 
PAT STOKES USMC  1963 
SAMUEL “ED” STONE USA  1963 
DON THROCKMORTON USA  1963 
JEFF TODD USAF  1963 
JOHN TERRY ALBANESE USA D 1964 
BILL BIGGS USA D 1964 
PETE BUTLER USN D 1964 
HERB CURRAN USA  1964 
GEORGE ELLIS USA  1964 
CHARLES EMRICH USA D 1964 
ALLAN FOSTER USA  1964 
RAYMOND FREEMAN USMC  1964 
BILL GIBB USA  1964 

LLOYD GILL USAF D 1964 
JIM HARRIS USAF  1964 
KIM KAISER USAF  1964 
BRIAN KUYPER USA  1964 
JERRY LAWSON USMC D 1964 
PAT MALOWNEY USA  1964 
BILL MARLAND USAF D 1964 
ARNIE NYMEYER USA D 1964 
MIKE POPE USN  1964 
MIKE REEVES USA  1964 
DENNIS RICHARDSON USMC  1964 
BILL SHORT USN  1964 
ED STEELE USA  1964 
CHARLES ED TYNE USMC  1964 
DAVID WILLIAMS USA  1964 
DOUG WILSON USA  1964 
WILLIAM AILES USA  1965 
WAYNE BAKER USN  1965 
MIKE CORDRAY USN  1965 
STEVE EMRICH USA D 1965 
JIM ESTEP USA  1965 
MARVIN GARY FLOWERS USA  1965 
GEORGE GEORGE USA  1965 
MIKE GERLACH USA  1965 
JOHN GUNTHER USA  1965 
JOHN HARKER USN  1965 
THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN USN  1965 
FLEETWOOD RAYMOND KOUTZ USA  1965 
DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY USA  1965 
JEFF MCDEVITT USAF  1965 
RICK MCKEEVER USA  1965 
JAMES CHARLES MELFI USAF  1965 
ALAN OLSON USAF  1965 
TOM RAINES USMC  1965 
JANICE ANNETTE ROYER USA D 1965 
MICHAEL SCHEERER USMC  1965 
CHARLES B. SWEENEY JR USA  1965 
RUSTY AMBROSE USA  1966 
PAUL BALLARD USA KIA 1966 
JOE BISCIOTTI USA  1966 
DONALD BLAZER USA  1966 
GARY M. BOSART USAF  1966 
MIKE BUCK USAF D 1966 
MIKE CURTIS USA D 1966 
TOM DESTEFANO USAF  1966 
GARY ESSIG USA  1966 
MIKE FISHER USA  1966 
RON FLOWERS USA  1966 
JIM GLOYD USMC  1966 
JIM HILL USA D 1966 
JIM HUBER USA  1966 
JOHN JASTER USA  1966 
JACK LEECH USA  1966 
BOB LEWIS USAF  1966 
JAY KENNETH MATHEW USA  1966 

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You
RICK MOUNT USA D 1966 
GARY O’KEEFE USA KIA 1966 
KEN ROY USAF  1966 
DAVID L. ROYER USA D 1966 
TERRY SHOUGH USMC  1966 
DALLAS SMITH USA  1966 
JACK CHICK THURNESS USA D 1966 
JIM TITUS USA KIA 1966 
WALT WEAVER USAF  1966 
CHRIS ALBRECHT USN  1967 
BILL BERARDUCCI USA  1967 
GILBERT BLACK USMC  1967 
JIM CASEY USA  1967 
ERIC CHRISTENSEN USN  1967 
BILL FAUTH USAF  1967 
FRED GUNTHER USA  1967 
TOM HAYES USA D 1967 
DOUG JESTER USMC  1967 
JOHN KAUMEYER USMC D 1967 
ED LATTA USN  1967 
TIM MAGEE USAF  1967 
JAMES MAYER USA  1967 
TERRY MCFADDEN USAF  1967 
JOHN MCINTYRE USAF  1967 
ROBERT REID USAF  1967 
ROGER RILL USN  1967 
RON ROCKEY USN D 1967 
RUSSELL THOMAS ROCKWELL USN  1967 
JOHN ROW USN  1967 
DAVE SCHEERER USMC  1967 
STEVE SPARKS USMC KIA 1967 
JOHN SWEITZER USN  1967 
CLIFF TIMBROOK USA  1967 
BYRON WILLIAMS USA  1967 
DANA CLYDE BANDY USMC  1968 
STEVE BLAKE USCG  1968 
TOM CAVANAUGH USN  1968 
JOHN CIARDELLI, JR. USN   1968 
STEPHEN HORNUNG USAF  1968 
BOB KACKLEY USN  1968 
GEORGE KECKLER USA  1968 
LARRY P. KOUTZ USAF D 1968 
JEFF LINN USAF  1968 
JOHN EDWARD LOMBARDI USCG  1968 
DAN REED USA  1968 
JOHN WAYNE ROBERTS USAF KIA 1968 
MARK AMON USAR  1969 
BYRON ANDERSON USN  1969 
TOM ANDREWS USN  1969 
JIM BUSCEMI USA D 1969 
JERRY CHERUBINI USCG  1969 
KIM KELLER USAF  1969 
BRIAN PAUL MALOWNEY USA D 1969 
RICHARD NINI USA  1969 
GARY RICHARDSON USA  1969 

 14



DAVID ROBINSON USA D 1969 
GARY SWART USN  1969 
JOHN WUICHET USN  1969 
STEVEN L. CORDLE USA D 1970 
HAROLD DAVID KOUTZ USA D 1970 
DAVID CLARK NEFF USAF  1970 
STEVEN SHIVELY USA  1970 
MARY WEAVER CONYERS USA  1970 
TOM RESLER USAF  1971 
JOHN THOMAS ROBERTS USAF  1971 
MICKEY ROBERTS USMC D 1971 
DAKE SPILKER USMC  1971 
DAVID BURKHART USPHS  1972 
MIKE EVANS USMC D 1972 
THOMAS TYNE USA  1972 
JEFF DEWEESE USA  1973 
JEFFREY FULTZ USN  1973 
WILLIAM KOCH USAF  1973 
MICHAEL QUINN USA  1973 
MICHAEL YOUNG USA  1973 
TOM FRABOTT USA  1975 
THOMAS M. NEFF USAF  1975 
ROBERT L. TITTEL USAF  1975 
JOHN BECK USN  1976 
JIM LAW USA  1976 
GRETCHEN A. QUINN USAF  1976 
MICHAEL J REID USN  1976 
JONATHAN SHAUDYS USN D 1976 
JEFF GEBHART USN  1977 
DENNIS FRABOTT USA D 1980 
MIKE KENTNER USAF  1980 
STEPHEN MASELLI USA  1980 
PETER ZORETIC USMC  1981 
SANDRA BLANCHARD USA  1982 
KEVIN G. QUINN USA/USN  1982 
BRIAN QUINN USA  1983 
PATRICK TERENCE QUINN USA  1986 
MATT MARTLING USA  1988 
RILEY FLAHERTY USA  1991 
P J STRAUGHTER USA  1991 
DANIEL TALMAGE USN  1995 
ROBBY DAVIS USMC  1996 
BETHANNIE SMITH KITTRELL USCG  2000 
BENJAMIN Rob PECK USN  2002 
PATRICK HARDY USA  2003 
CRAIG A. CATALINE USN  2006 
JACOB SMITH USA  2006 
NATHANIEL C JUMP USN  2007 
DAVID ELLS USA  2008 
NEIL R. JUMP USA  2009 
    
    
  

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

 A letter from the Principal
GHHS Alumni Association:

If there is one thing I have learned in the last five years, it would be that Grandview Heights 

High School is truly a special place. The history, traditions, and the overall sense of pride in 

being a Bobcat are like nothing I have experienced in my life. For those reasons and many 

more, this letter is being written with a very heavy heart.

Recently, I was offered a position to be the principal of Marysville Early College High School. 

Pending board approval, I will be serving in that role beginning with the 2018-19 school 

year. This opportunity represents a brand new life for my family and me. The school is lo-

cated about four miles from our house in Marysville, and it places our family all in the same 

district. My wife (Liz) is a third grade teacher in Marysville, and our kids (Camille and Drew) 

both attend her school. Marysville is also our hometown and also where all of our family live.

To love and to be loved is special. When you feel it…you just know. That is exactly the expe-

rience I have felt here. The partnerships we have built with our alumni have been powerful. 

It took an entire year to plan the 100th commencement of GHHS but it was really important 

work for an incredibly special day. I have enjoyed Saturday morning breakfasts at Marshalls 

with GHHSAA members, Rook banquets, the Ox Roast, developing the now annual Alumni 

night four years ago with Tom Smith, GHHSAA meetings, weekend class reunion tours, and 

so many other memories that will always stick with me. You have made me feel like one of 

you, and it has meant so much to me.

I assure you that I will give everything I have to our students and school community as we 

finish out the school year and begin the principal transition this summer. I have also been 

working with Superintendent Andy Culp to identify high quality candidates to serve as the 

next Principal of GHHS. Great people want to serve great people; we will get someone great.

I have always used Larry Larson’s quote with our graduates and I hope you will apply it to me 

as we move forward. “Once a Bobcat, Always a Bobcat.”

Forever PTBB,

Ken Chaffin

Principal of Grandview Heights High School

GHHS Military Distinguished Alumni As of 12.31.2015
We also recognized and honored these GHHS Alumni who died during Wars serving our 
country as Distinguished Alums –

World War II

William D. Long ‘18

John Hopkins ‘24

Dude Higgs ‘26

Edward Billman ‘34

John Hoffman ‘36

Robert Forrest ‘37

Robert Martin ‘37

Stanley Chidester ‘38

Jean Lindsey ‘38

Guy Dimenna ‘40

D. Joe Duffee ‘40

World War II

Richard Vance ‘40

John Constable ‘41

Paul Schake ‘41

Owen Huls ‘42

Ed Kaufman ‘42

Fred Ricardi ‘42

J. Curtis Scheurman ‘42

Pat Short ‘42

Jack Summers ‘42

Richard Wingfield ‘44

Korean War

Orville Tensler ‘40

Robert Boggioni ‘46

William Magee ‘46

David Mock ‘46

Thomas Williams ‘47

G. Ray Kaufman ‘52

Richard Tivenan ‘53

Vietnam War

Larry Conaway ‘48

Gary Leach ‘62

Paul Ballard ‘66

Gary O’Keefe ‘66

James Titus ‘66

Steve Sparks ‘67

John Roberts ‘68

David Robinson ‘69
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GHMCHS supplies info about an effort for Veteran housing

This photograph, donated by the GHMCHS, shows orchestra leader, Don Crawford, playing the saxophone at the Grandview 
Heights High School’s L.A.L. Sorority Spring Commencement Formal at Valley Dale in May 1947. He had the privilege of debut-
ing the new hit song, “I Had a Wonderful Time in Columbus” by Curt Weinberg and Kermit Goell. It was a national hit due to 
their clever promotion efforts. They convinced Columbus realtors to provide 50 apartments for housing needy World War II 
veterans. Any nationally-prominent radio personality who promoted the song on their station was allowed to match one 
needy veteran with an apartment. An article in the May 31, 1947, issue of  Billboard Magazine indicated that the record trade 
had never seen such an enormously successful song promotion. Bob Hope was one of the 50 celebrities promoting the song.
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